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With a party machine based upon models of organisation deui&ned 
by Unionists like Miss Cooper, both in Fermannch and in some, but 
not all, of our Con�tituencies, we did well in two impurtant 
elections this year, Sufficiently successful to apur µs to 
&reater victories, but not to breed oompl�oency. 

In this first half of the winter season I want you all to ��_ld 
inquest• into•why we did not do even better, 

• • 

I predict. that you will discover that orcanisation•was not 
uniformly cood, That defect must be remedied before ne�� sprinc, 

The Party Executive will be invited to consider plans to assist 
Constituency Associations in our search for perfection. 

Nothinc less will do, 

�e have no rirht to expect the electorate to ,ive support not 
earned. We will earn that support by relating more olosely to the 
1eneral publio and to the needs of the general public, 

We have at our disposal the necessary manpower and woman power, 
We have - Qt:!l EEC MEMBER . 

� MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT 
ONE HUNDRED'& NINETY FOUR .ULSTER UNIONIST COUNCILLORS 

backed by a superb Officer Team, each with a separate role, 

Throughout the Party there is an urge to start deliverina the 
sooda. We can leave it to others to reinforce failure while we 
exploit success, 

After the tall of France in 1940 Churchill waa incenaed by doubt• 
expressed by the enemy and friends ot the enemy, Kia indianant 
response waa "what kind ot people do they think we are?" 

In 1989 I have to.aak the same rhetoricaL queation and for the 
avoidance of doubt supply the answer, Part of the anawer lies in 
our past and this 7ear we have been conscious of anniversaries of 
tha past - aome of which ar� relevant to the question before us. 

It haa been said that anniveraaries have a threefold function, 
First, they cause us to reflect on the past; aeoondly, they 
force us to take stock ot the present; and thirdly, they �rovide 
an opportunit7 to diaoern, however faintly, the pattern of the future. 

In 1989 we have celebrated the 300th anniversary of The Relief of 
the Maiden City of Londonderry, Whan the relief shipa finally 
broke throulh, Ulatermen had demonstrated - not for the first 
time nor for the last, that aurrender in -the face of superior 
numberf was inconceivable; and that willpower could not be broken
by any combination of intrigue and treachery. That rare quality 
ha• done much to sustain our race in all the challen1es wehave 
faced in the 300 years ainoe the liftinl of the siele, 

The second anniversary haa marked the 20 years since the army waa 
committed to battle in Northern Ireland. That event had a hish 
price ta, attached in terms of death, human sufterins and 
tragedy. The luxury of hindailhL �uaLlea one te look back to 1969 
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A'�aa see that the then leaders of Unionism failed to counter the
• �-alled Civil Richts c�rup�ian because they had strayed from the

fundamental Unionism of Cari1on, In 19Zl he vehemently oppose(l 
any form of Home Rule and begged the House of Co�mons to cov!rn
all the citizens of Ulster, both Protestant and Roman Cathol1c, 
in the •ame way a• all other British citizens. Unfortunately, by 
1969 Unionism had become detached from these touchstones of 
p�liticai wisdom, Instead it appeared to offer unrecocniaable 
variations of Carson'• way and worse •till ahied away from a �

viaoroua defence of its own peculiar products. Had Unionism ,� 
remained true to Caraon the flood waters of Civil Richta would 
have divided into two distinct streams; the aenuine democrat• and 
the closet •e�ublicana, That la the Leason of 1969 and all that, 

This year will also see the Fourth Anniversary of the An,10 Irish 
Aareement which we ware correct in iden�ifyin� •• the ,reatoct 
political challence yet. 

The nature of that challence can beat be understood if we look 
brretly at the motives of the two main opponents of UlstQr -
Whitehall civil servants and the succe,aive Dublin Governments. 

The aim of certain civil servant• in the NIO and the Foreicn 
Office ia a simple one; they seek to deprive the people of 
Northern Ireland of their British oitizenahip. That was the long 
term strategy of ·the designers of the A&reement headed by Robert 
Armstrona between 1983 and 1985 althouch Mrs Thatcher did put her 
foot throuah their drum on several occasion,, The atrateCY w�• to 
deliberately exclude the interests of the people of Northern 
Ireland and blatantly reJeot their democratically expressed 
wishes. The hope bein& that Unionists would be Jolted into 
abandoninC the Union and even contemplating a United Ireland. 
Well, I have news for the Armstronaa of Whitehall, We can spot 
your nasty little cames at a thousand yards with one eye closed! 
You may oon your Dublin partners but you don't con us! 

Their Dublin-partners are simple soul• by comparison, They steer 
a somewhat erratic course. One favourite p�stime is a frenzied 
search for the white blackbird - the Ulster Protestant who ia
also an Irish Nationalist. They hark back to 1798 as if the 
political values of McCracken and Drennan· atill have some 
meanin1. This eccentric came ia often combined with an 
unwillingneaa to look Ulster Unionism squarely in the face, 

Another favourite blood sport ia baitin, the Brits (meanina the 
En&liahl, blissfully unaware that Northerners suffer moat from 
the effects of.the fall out. 

On occasion, they lend an ear to the Northern Ireland Office 
whisper that Unioniata are beinc deceived and misled by their 
Leaders until an election proves otherwise, 

The finai inaredient in the "Space Cadet Cocktail" is 
indifference oombined with oocaaional aeaturea to salve the• 

, political conacienoe, 

What these two hostile groups have i1nored is the oontinuinc 
reality of Leaal and Constitutional responsibility for Northern 
Ireland. This haa been crystal clear sinoe the Government Of 
Ireland Act 1920. 

P.04 
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otion 75 of that act reads: "The supreme authority of the
Parliafflent of The United Kinadom shall remain unaffected and
undiminished over all persona, matters and thinas in Northern
Ireland and any part· theroof", 

P.05 

That clear leial obliiation - establishing as it does the 
leiitlmacy ot Northern Ireland, ls underpinned by the ver� � 
charaoter of ol.U' people, In the 18th century Ulstermen· formed'- the 
backbone of Washinaton's Army in the American War Of Independence 
and men such as John Hancock and Charles Thompson play�d 
important r·olas in draftina the American Declaration Of 
Independence, Many tributes have been paid to them all but the 
best came from a beaten opponent who called them 

"The most Ood-provokin• democrates this side ot hell", 

Colourtul·· lan1uace to modern ears but it tells us a lot about 
'what kind ot people they think we are, 

We must repeatedly transmit that messa1e to the Government and to 
Parliament. Whether as a majority or a minority we are democrats 
and we demand to be treated as democrats, 

That and all else I have said demoliahes the alle1ation that we 
represent entrenchment in a ditch of prejudice. 

The fact that we have survived 20 years of terrorism and endured 
20 years of shrinked responaibility by successive Governments, 
demonstrates an amazina capacity tor flexibility and chanae, 
without which our society would have oome apart lona aince. 

We may have to endure further terrorism and political 
akulldugery but we have in our arsenal one weapon which no civil 
aervant can sabotaae, 

The apeoification was described by the great Commander of the 
Contederate Forces in the American Civil War, General Robert E 
Lee, When asked 

"What people make the best soldiers?" 

He re.plied 

"The Uleter Scots because they had all the dash of an• 
Ulsterman,in taking a position and all the atubbornness of 
the Scots in holdinc it" 

�t•• the ability to both attack and defend which will enable us 
to austain and win the war of attrition aaainst the Analo Iri•h 
A1reement and speed its pr01ress toward• the du.tbin of hiatory, 

In the decade when oppoaition parties and large section• of the 
,. new• industry are only too easer to attack the Government on thot 

failures ot its policiea, it ia evident that one dismal policy 
failure 1• exempt from even the mildest oriticiam, 

It is •• it there was a corrupt conspiracy to accord to the Anilo 
Xriah Aareement the status ot the sacred oow ot British politic• 
and to re•ard even a breath of oritio1sm •• a orime more seriou, 
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�, � swearing in Church.

For example, British exasperation over the Father Ryan b7cach of

faith is suppressed in case it should be taken as an �dm1sslon 
that the Agreement ls.sliKhtly flawed. For Oeoffery Howe is it
only a di•appolntment? The use of firmer language is banned in
case it should encourage Unioni•ts to believe they were right all 
along. 

.. 

I have a word �f advice for eetablished politicians and the 'b"arona 
of the news industry, By lendinl themselves to such a corrupt 
cover up th•y are well on the way to discredltini themselvea in 
the eyea of a diebelieving world whioh aees our two nations 
looked in a loveless �arriage which has irretrievably broken down, 
which if not diesolved, will merely increase mutual hatred and 
endless friction, 

As we approach the Fourth Anniversary of the sianini of the 
Agreement, is it too much to euggest that the two Governments be 
invited to furnish even one morsel of evidence aa proof that the 
Agreement ls eervinS any useful purpose. 

For the onue. ls not now on Unionists to prove the Agreement's 
failure - we don't need to. 

The onus i• upon it� life support operators to prove it• success. 

If I were mechanically minded, I could design a machine and claim 
that it could -

Drain a field 
Plough a field 
Sow a field 
and Reap a field 

I oould claim that with a few optional extras it could be made to 

Scare the birds 
Kill the weeds 
and Stone the orowa 

I could send a glosey brochure to every British Embaaay 
tbrou1hout the world 

I could briet, wine and dine and corrupt every editor and �roduoer. 

I could unveik-the contraption on a Hilleborouah lawn. 

� my·wondrous invention would be· made a lauahinK stock by one 
termana1h farmer aekin1 -

"P\eaae can we eee it working?" 

The An1lo Irieh contraption wae unveiled tour years aao. After a 
spell the contractina partiea ceased to claim that it would 
deliver Peace, Stability and Reconciliation. ·1or a time they 
pretended that their cloae relationship would achieve harmony in 
the fight against terrorism. But now even that claim ha• become a 
eiok Joke. 

,©_NAI/TSCH/2'019/31/17 
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�1 FA their own credibility and £or the common good they uughl to

b�onest with each other and calmly decide to out their lns�s 
and end the niahtmare for all of us. 

They ahould not deceive themselves over the position of our two 
Unionist Parties and'the vast electorate behind us. 

We are not on a hook fro� which we have to be rescued by some 
dishonest form of worda. 

We stand on solid rook and we have no intention of desertini that 
r·ock to wade towards a ship dead in the water and sil).kin, 
under the weiaht of its shifted carao. 

Nor have we any intention of entering into discussion about any 
structure■ in line with the requirements of Article 4 of the 
Aareement. In the words of the Task Force Report -

"Unionist• could not contemplate participation in any form 
of Devolved Government whose work and functions would be
supervised and overseen by the Anllo Irish Conference." 

We note that in the Review Paper' the two Governments have 
provided for conaideration of proposal• which really would 
achieve the aims of Peace, Stability and Reconciliation. In 
January 1988 Mr Paialey and I handed such proposals to Mr Kina. 
We are convinced that our propoaals, based as they arc upon the 
policies of our two Parties tor a new Agreement would succeed 
where the old one has failed. 

P.07

But the two Governments must be left in no doubt about the procesa 
which alone will make movement possible. 

First there muat be a Joint declaration that the two contractina 
Government• are prepared to consider an �lternative: secondly, 
they have to openly and honestly suapend the workint of the
Conference and its Secretariat; thirdly, Her MaJeaty's Government 
will need to diaousa firm ideaa with the Cqnstitutional Parties 
in Northern Irelandi and onlr it there is the certainty of 
aareement would it be appropriate for those Parties and the 
Secretary of State to oomc toaether to affix the seal of 
approval. But the process will fail it the steps are taken in 
reverse order. 

One ha• to admit that this phased process may now be diffiQUlt 
aiven the deterioratina relationship between the two Governments, 
which results,from the failure "to trap the Dublin Government 
into a atructure which would compel them to complain in private 
but not in public" to quote one of the senior British desiancrs
of the Aareement.

Given the failure of that strateiy, the Atreement is now actually 
damaaint British-iriah relationships. 

Friction ia bound to increase as the Dublin team (lead by the 
Joint Chairmen) arrives to each meetinl with yet more demand• 
while the British team is bound by the A,rcement to make 
determined effort• to resolve difference. 

The ultimate in one way traffic. 

©NAI/TSCH/2019/31/17 
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,•;-·, ✓ .111>1:. bttillll thl'! cnsc, 1t,i1· M1i.Jest.y 1 11 11oven1ment h•• ll 

rospon:11bl .. l i ty t.o n,,.tonl iJemoor•,wy Lu thA people ,,r No1·l.h<il'I\

Jrtllnnd, 'l'hcY wP.re c\1:cl.o<l t:.v JtllV<lrll \.hf! United \0111;do111 1rnd lt

has not beetl their pr1.wl·.l.,:o: lo Jlovri1·11 t.hroullh 11e1loll0Liot1. wl t.h

opposition Parties in Pnrl lnn1eut .. 'l'he Conservat.!.ve Po.:tY HI in

the hnppy position of hnvin( it� bluttprlnt:. ready: dccisivelY 

encioraed bY t,he eled:.orn.tc in 1!17\l; nnci now deperidinlC, for it•

jmplementation, upon t.hc uill of Conservative Mi11ister11. t.o impose

Conaervat.ive policies upon the Northern Ireland Office - tlJ.e one 

l>c(lartmcnL of• State which hos so fur clofled on.! obstruote<.l.,..tho 

present. Prime Minister, 

The Conservotive Gov<iTllffl<'lllt k110WR thnt Northern Ireland ill

entitled to normal lcgiKloLlon ond t.o renl power• for loool 

iovernment., They knou wher� their duty lie• - let them do their duty.

Thny knou, too, where \.heir duty lies in clefendinic tho•e United 

Kin11do111 citjzens who live in Norl.hern Jt•elnnd, 1'hey lrnow because 

t.he l10111e Seoretary told them earlier lhi s year, lie said: "No 

political solution wlll placate t.orrorieL• - they Just have to be

extirpated", 

i\ud lei:. I.hem peronil: the aeouril:.Y force• to do theirs - free from

all foreign dictation and interference , 

We should not forget that Iler Mnjusty's Oove�nment has a duty to

s111,port and defend Iler MaJesty' s Foroos because they are the 

i1u1tr11ments of <lovcr11n1e11l. n1uJ 1111pply tlu ,iulllnlC edite , No one n1ust.

be allowed to blunt lhat edte l.hrouith such device••• the 

campaign against:. the B Specia.la twenty yeo.rs ago. 

That smear oampnil(n wo.s successful beca.11se it turgetted 11nd

singled out only one arm of the seouril:y forces, That is 

precisely why the Ulster Defence ne11imenl:. la beinll singled out,

dospite the fact l.hftl nil nlements oft.he forces have been smeared

in exactly the same way. Even the moat. secret. intelli11enoe 

services h�ve been accused of leakinll information, but. 

republican• are fillhtin� deeperaLclY to keep the apotli11ht on the

UDIL 

And republicans are not alone,

Was it not atranlle that a Oublin source was able to boo.at to me

on that Sunday mornln• that they had news of "a mass arrest. of 

UDR men under the Preventi0n of Tcrrorisru Act?" 

Dublin told�irst so that t,e news could be greeted with "quiet 

ea.tisfaotion" in that ea.pit.al, It smells - doesn't it? And doesn't

it demolish all the carlil'lr denial• of Join I: authority? 

An important resolution to be debated later ri&htly support• t.ho

Ulat�� Defence Regiment, and 11oc• on to support all the Crown 

Foroes, That oullht to be our 11uideline in cominll week• as it ha•

been in paat week•• 

Vo not ll'lt ua plbY Uae ennmy •ame u£ iaolotin, anY one of the

Foroe� ao they can be plol,ed ofr J.11 the .lr l.111·11, 

!,et no one t.ell you \.hal. t.erroris111 and political inatabilitY will
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/ Ak our streets for another twenty years, 

·-'!'l t for ditherers.
World events will not 

At last year'• Conferenge the talkina point was Europe 1992, 
Today that is old hat bucause no one can predict what the map of 
Europe will be like five years from now, 

Will GermanY be reunited? 
the EEC? 

And what will be the effect of that on 

Can Eastern Burope remain divorced from the rest of the continent 
and remain·. ahiverina: outside what Mrs Thatcher and Mr Oot'bo.chev call 
•our Eurgpv•n home"?

Can any known force resist the tidal wave of souls seekina freedom 
after fifty years in bondaae? 

What will be the effect upon our British nation? The detente 
b&twaen America and Russia has already caused a reappraisal of 
the special relationship between America and Britain, That means 
that Britisher• will no lonaer be leant upon by an admittedly 
more benian bii brother. In that sense we too will be liberated, 

These movements of the political crust will have their effect on 
Ulster, 

Mrs Thatcher recently quoted Abraham Lincoln who said: 

"No man is aood e�ouah to aovern another man without that other's 
consent!" 

"That is the principle that lies at the heart of Parliamentary 
democracy." 

Statesmen cannot demand democracy for Eastern Buropo but deny it 
to a part of the Kin&dom which aavo birth to Parliamentary demooraoy, 

It wa• with all that in mind that we took ,a• this year'• battle 
cry - "The Party for the 90••" 

It waa no mere election aimmiok, It is intended to remain aa a 
ten year beacon - particularly for those who will live throuah 
the decade and into tho twenty-first century, 

Earlier I asked "what kind of peoplo do they think we are�" 

A far moro illlportant question is "what kind of people do � think 
we are?" 

'Tennyaon provides the answer: 

1· "That which we are, we are; 
One equal temper of heroic hearts, 
Made weak by time and fate, but stron• in will 
To atrivo, to seek, to find, and not to yield," 

©NAI/TSCH/2019/31/17 
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